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Hope’s Happenings 
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C A L E N D A R   

April 1 - Gathering 

of Talents 

April 7 -  All Pro 

Dad’s Breakfast at 

7:10 am in CH 

Middle School Dance 

7-9 pm in CH 

April 9 - 

Kindergarten—3rd 

Grade Choir sings at 

11 am service 

April 10 - PTL 

Meeting at 7:00 pm    

in the Music Room 

April 14 - Good 

Friday—No School 

April 17—Easter 

Monday—No 

School 

April 19—Class & 

Group Pictures 

April 20 - School 

Talent Show @ 2:00 

pm in FLC 

 

What is going on at HOPE! 
 

GATHERING OF THE TALENTS  
 

Our students are headed to Concordia University, Seward 
Nebraska to participate in the Gathering of the Talents. 
Concordia annually hosts hundreds of students from 
Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod churches, elementary and 
middle schools as part of its Gathering of the Talents festival. 
Begun in 1943, the event brings in participants from 
kindergarten through eighth grade from Nebraska, Kansas, 
Missouri, Iowa and South Dakota. We have students that are 
participating in band, choir, art projects, drama, solos, writing 
projects, cheer and dance.  
 

8TH GRADE IS HEADED TO WASHINGTON DC  
 

Our class of 13  students, Mrs. Jaeger, Mrs. Riechers, and Mrs. Jankowski will 
be traveling to Washington DC on April 10-13.  Some of the places they will 
visit are: the White House, Arlington Cemetery, Fordôs Theater, monuments, 
museums, the National Cathedral, and the Pentagon.  We ask that you keep 
us in your prayers as we travel and learn more about our nations capital.  
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL DANCE  
 

Student Council will be hosting a Middle School Dance for 5th—8th grade on 
April 7th.  The theme is ñHoe-Down Country Western Style.ò  DJ Victor (he 
does the Daddy-Daughter dance) will be playing the music and Student 
Council will provide the snacks.  What a great way for our students to have a 
safe social time! 

 
HOPE RELAYS TRACK MEET  
 

The annual Hope Relays track meet will be at Shawnee Mission North High 
School on April 29th.  This annual event has over 15 schools that participate.   
It is a great way for our area schools to compete against each other in a great 
facility.   
 

SUMMER AT HOPE LUTHERAN  
 

Check our summer camp series at http://hopelutheran.org/school/summer-
camps/  
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School News  

H O P E ’ S  H A P P E N I N G S  

LUNCH MENU   
Monday:   Bosco Breadsticks, Potato Smiles, Green Beans, Carrots, Fruit  
Tuesday:   BBQ Pulled Pork Sandwich, Baked Beans, Coleslaw, Celery, Fruit 
Wednesday:  Chicken Quesadilla, Black Beans, Mixed Vegetables, Cucumbers, Fruit 
Thursday:  Three Meat Calzone, Salad, Broccoli, Carrots, Fruit 
Friday:  Mini Pancakes, Sausage, Tri-Tater, Carrots, Fruit 
*Menu may vary     
Alternate Meal:  Yogurt, Cheese Stick, Graham Crackers and regular lunch fruit / veggie 

NEW  MATH CLUBð Last Saturday, March 26th, Nyle Banks, Addyson Emily, Dominic 
LaBelle, and Dorothy Mellott went to the 38th Annual KCATM contest.  This contest is for 
elementary through high school students to compete in individual and team 
competition.  Dominic and Nyle participated in the 4th and 8th grade individual contents, 
while Addyson, Dominic, and Dorothy competed in 5th grade mathleticics.  The individual 
contents test the students skill in mental math, geometry, algebra, and probabilities & 
statistics.  The mathletics competition covers all four of the individual disciplines.  We are 
very proud of our students for testing their skills with 700+ other students from 50+ area 
schools. 

NEW DIVINE CALLS EXTENDED AND RECEIVED — There will be a Special Voters 
meeting on Sunday to extend a divine call for a 4th grade teacher at Hope Lutheran 
School. Mrs. Lisa Jaeger continues to deliberate her call to serve as teacher in 
Jacksonville, FL.  Mr. Daniel Gibson has declined the call to Emmanuel-Faith School in 
York, NE.  He will continue to serve at Hope Lutheran School.  

NEW  CLASS/BAND/8TH GRADE GRADUATION/TRACK PHOTOSð will 
be taken on Wednesday, April 19th.  Class & band order forms are being 
sent home today in the Friday folders.  Please return the form(s) and 
payment to the school office by Tuesday, April 18th.  Also, if you will be 
ordering a class group picture AND a band picture, you will need to fill out 2 
separate order forms.  (Additional forms are available in the school office).  
If you write one check, you will need to write on the order form ñ$ for band 
picture in class envelopeò or vice-versa.  Track and graduation picture order forms will be 
sent home next week. 

 ALL PRO DADôS BREAKFASTð Please plan on joining us for next All Pro Dadôs breakfast 
on Friday, April 7th starting at 7:10 am in Concord Hall.  Every father or other male influence 
is invited to come enjoy some time with their children.  The menu is breakfast sandwiches, 
tater tots, yogurt/fruit parfait. 

NEW  HOPE LUTHERAN SCHOOL TALENT SHOW!  Come on all you talented 
students and share your gifts with your fellow students at the school talent show!  Singing 
or performing at the Gathering?  Do you plan an instrument, act, sing, tumble, etc?  We 
would love to see you!  The talent show will be held on Thursday, April 20th at 2:00 pm in 
the FLC.  Entry forms are being sent home today in the Friday folders. Additional forms are 
available in the school office. Please return forms to your teacher by Tuesday, April 18th.  
Family members are welcome to attend. 
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Enrollment Information & Updates 

TUITION ASSISTANCE INFORMATION FOR THE 2017-2018 SCHOOL YEARð We will 
be using the FACTS Grant and Aid program for administering financial aid.  Information on 
this program was sent home in last Fridayôs folders and is on the school website.  There is 
a nonrefundable $30 application fee.  The school does not want the application fee to be a 
deterrent for applying.  If the fee is a concern, please contact Mrs. Jankowski.  Please have 
the online application completed by April 30th.  To apply online go to  
http://www.online.factsmgt.com/aid. 

PRESCHOOL ENROLLMENT FOR 2017-2018ð Hope Lutheran Preschool is now enrolling 
for all 1/2 day classes, all day Pre-Kindergarten, and all day and 1/2 day Junior Kindergarten.  
If you have questions regarding next yearôs enrollment or are interested in a tour, please 
contact Kathy Pluff at kpluff@hopelutheran.org or contact the school office at 631-6940. 

ñNEW STUDENTò 2017-2018 ENROLLMENTð Hope Lutheran School is accepting 
applications for new student enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year.  Applications for 
enrollment are available in the school office and at www.hopelutheran.org.  A non-refundable 
application fee of $150 per child is required when the application is submitted.  If you know of 
someone who would be interested in learning more about Hope Lutheran School, please have 
them contact the school office at 631-6940 or school.office@hopelutheran.org to arrange a 
tour and informational meeting or better yet, invite them to the Open House! 

Choir & Band News  

GATHERING OF THE TALENTS ATTIREð ALL band and choir members will dress in 
black pants (no jeans) or skirts.  The boys will wear white button-down dress shirts, short or 
long-sleeved and the girls will wear white blouses or tops, short or long-sleeved.  All 
participants are encouraged to wear black dress shoes.  The boys will wear red ties and the 
girls are to wear some small item in red.  Possibilities are a red hair bow, a red belt, a small red 
scarf or a red headband.  There are extra shirts, pants, and shoes in the used uniform store for 
$2 each. 

NEW  KINDERGARTENð3RD GRADE CHOIRð will sing at the 11:00 am service on Sunday, 
April 9th.  Please report to the Luther Room at 10:45 am to warmup.  If you are unable to 
attend, you must let Mrs. Rhodes know. 
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Sports & Booster Club  

TRACK PARTICIPATION FEE ð The $20 participation fee for track is due.  Please 
make checks payable to Hope Lutheran Booster Club. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR HOPE RELAYSð The Hope Relays track meet 
will be held on Saturday, April 29th.  This year the track meet will be held at 
Shawnee Mission North in Overland Park, Kansas.  We are excited to have the 
opportunity to use their facilities.  This is a big event and we need a lot of 
help.  For anyone new to track and would like to sign up we will have a 
training session 2 weeks prior to our track meet to teach you the rules and process 
for the event you signed up for.  To sign up go to: http://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017  

MELODRAMA FEEð The $25 Melodrama participation fee is due.  Checks should be made 
out to Hope Lutheran Booster Club and brought to the school office.  The Melodrama is 
scheduled for May 4th & 5th. 

Student Council News  
Middle School Dance Party - 5th - 8th Grade  
Date: Friday, April 7th  
Time: 7-9 pm 
Theme: Hoe-Down - Wear your western clothes 
Cost: $5 
 
Please see the flyer which is coming home today in the Friday folders 
 
Student Council will be having a "PARENTS NIGHT OUT" on April 21st from 5:00-7:00 
pm.  This gives parents an opportunity to have a night off and students, with adults, will 
watch your children for $10 per child or $20 per family.   
 

NEW  APRIL PTL MEETINGð The last PTL meeting of the school year will be Monday, April 
10th at 7:00 pm in the Music room.  We will be wrapping up the year and discussing the 2017 
PAHS Auction.  Please plan on attending.  Care child will be offered in the Extended School 
Care room.  

PTL and Auction News 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017
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Call Committee News 
CALL ACCEPTEDðKINDERGARTEN 

TEACHER  

 

Dear Hope Lutheran Church and School, 

 

I am very blessed and excited to let you know that I will be officially accepting the call 

that you have offered  to me.  God has made it very clear to my husband and I that 

he wants us to be serving Him in the greater Kansas City area.  I will be returning the 

call paperwork that you sent me, first thing Monday.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and I look forward to talking more with you 

soon! 

 

Blessings, 

Calah Stichler 

 

 

MRS. RHODESðPART TIME 2ND GRADE TEACHER  
 

Mrs. Rhodes has a BS in Elementary Education K-8 with a minor in Vocal 

Music.  She has a Masters of Art in Elementary Education (K-8).  She 

graduated from Southeast Missouri State University, Cape Girardeau, MO.   

 

She has a lifetime teaching certificate from Missouri in K-8 General 

Elementary Education and K-9 Vocal Music Education.  She also has a New 

Jersey K-8 General Elementary Education license.  She is in the process of obtaining her 

Kansas teaching license.  

 

Calah Stichler graduated from Concordia (Portland, Oregon) in 2016. She has a Bachelor of 
Science in Education. Major in Early Childcare and Elementary Education. Minor in 
Professional Church Worker. Calah is current working at Grow in Peace Child Care 
Center.  Responsibilities: Preschool teacher where she helps plan daily activities for the 
children to prepare them for kindergarten.  These activities include: math, letter recognition 
and sounds, writing letters and their name, art, music, and Bible study lessons.  Calah can 
teach grades Preschool thru 3th grade. 
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Community & Church News  

GUATEMALA EYEGLASS COLLECTIONð We will be collecting used eyeglasses through May.  
There is a box labeled Guatemala Eyeglass Mission Trip in the church narthex and in the school 
lobby.  Please place eyeglasses in the containers.  Thank you for your support for the 
Guatemala Mission trip this summer. 

 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL AT HOPEð VBS 2017 is a victory celebration! In Mighty 
Fortress VBS, your children learn that in Jesus, the victory is won! Theyôll look into the Bible, Godôs 
Holy Word, and explore five Bible accounts about God, our Mighty Fortress, and the victory Jesus 
has won for us. 
 
Come along with us as we sing fun songs, do crazy crafts, eat yummy snacks, play awesome 
games, and more. Plus, youôll learn that in Jesus, the victory is won! Canôt wait to see you there! 
Register now for Mighty Fortress Vacation Bible School!  For information, call 913-931-6940, 
email vbs@hopelutheran.org, or go online at www.hopelutheran.org/vbs. 

Devotion ThoughtsñSchool Board  

THE SEASON OF LENTð Lenten services will be held at 4:00 & 7:00 pm at Hope Lutheran Church.  
The 4:00 pm service offers the opportunity for school families to attend worship following the school 
day.  Lenten dinners will be served by the Senior Youth or the Guatemala Mission Trip group 
between services from 5:00-6:30 pm with a free-will offering helping to support their activities.  The 
menu for this Wednesday is chicken & cheese casserole, salad, dessert & beverage.  Attend these 
midweek services as a spiritual discipline during the penitential season of Lent as we focus on the 
passion of our Lord for the sake of salvation. 

This is the day that the Lјћэ has made; let 
us rejoice and be glad in it.  

Psalm 118:24(ESV)  

I love this passage!  I also love singing the song ñThis is the day that Lord 
has made let us rejoice and be glad in it.ò  Today I am rejoicing in the 
beautiful rain we are receiving, another day it might be a beautiful sunrise 
or looking at the picture of the cross with a beautiful sunset. 
 
Do you need a great voice to sing?  Nope! You can make a joyful noise! So 
just the take the time to look around and see all of Godôs gifts to us. 

http://hopelutheran.org/vbs/
tel:(913)%20931-6940
mailto:vbs@hopelutheran.org
http://www.hopelutheran.org/vbs


 

 

Sports Calendar  

Weekly News  

SAVE MONEY ON GROCERIESð HyVee 
& Price Chopper coupon books are being 
sold by the 8th grade class to fund their 
class trip. The books cost $5.00 each and 
can be purchased from any eighth grader or 
by stopping by the school office.  Each book 
sold raises $4.00 for the trip so it is a 
significant part of the fundraising campaign.  
Each book contains a $5.00 coupon off of a 
purchase of $50.00 or more and many 
miscellaneous in-store coupons.  Thank you 

MOMS IN PRAYER - The Moms In Prayer 
group meets on Thursdays at drop off in 
the Memorial Lounge.  Please join us as 
we pray scripture over the students and 
pray for the school.  
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Kansas Law 72-1113 states that if a child is 
unexcused from school for 3 consecutive 
days, 5 days in a semester or 7 days in a year 
then they are considered truant. All cases of 
truancy are required by Kansas Law to be 
reported to the appropriate authorities.  
 
нΦоΦс After a student has received 5 
unexcused tardies, they will be marked with 
1 day absent. Five unexcused tardies = 1 day 
absent.  
 
нΦоΦт The failure of a student to attend at 
least 85% of all days per quarter may result 
in a failing grade and/or retention in the 
studentΩs current grade at yearΩs end. 
Excessive absences, whether excused or 
unexcused, prevent the student from 
receiving beneficial instruction from the 
teacher. (20 days absent will result in 
retention or summer school.) Exceptions 
may be made for a prolonged physician 
diagnosed illness with completion of 
academic requirements at home.  

Policy Reminders 

TRASH BAGS FOR SALEð The 8th grade 
class is selling trash bags as an ongoing 
fundraiser for their Washington, D.C. trip in 
April.  There are three sizes available (tall 
kitchen, medium and large ). The kitchen 
bags are white; the medium bags come in 
your choice of yellow, orange or pink; and the 
large bags are  available in black. These are 
very sturdy bags and are available for $11.00 
(price change) a roll in the school office or 
contact an 8th grader. If you want a specific 
size or color please contact Tracey 
Richardson at TSRichardson@fastmail.com 

TRACK MEETS   April 22nd - Alma meet 
     April 29th - Hope Relays  
     May 6th - Lutheran High  

òChoose Hopeó  Incentive Program  

This program is a new referral incentive for existing families K -8.  A tuition credit of 

$500 will be credited* to any family whose referral has resulted in a new student 

enrolling. The new studentõs application must be submitted with the referring 

familyõs name marked in the appropriate area. *The bonus will be given when 

the new student has been enrolled at Hope for one full year of K -8. 

mailto:TSRichardson@fastmail.com

